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This week, our Year 6 pupils have completed their SATs, 
and I couldn’t be prouder of their attitude, resilience, and 
determination. A huge thank you to our dedicated staff, 
who have supported and encouraged them every step of 
the way.  The results will be released in July 2025 and 
results will be shared with parents of Y6 pupils.   
 
As we prepare for our Summer Fair, we are asking for 
donations of bottles (as well as other items - please see the 
flyers attached to this newsletter) for our popular bottle 
tombola. Any contributions will be greatly                      
appreciated!  Please can bottles (spirits, wine, beers, 
shampoo, sauce, bubble bath etc) and cans be brought to 
the school office, not to classrooms please. 
 
We would like to introduce a school prayer which         
reminds everyone to be like the Good Samaritan.  We’d 
like to invite   pupils and parents to email their own       
version of this 
one:-  
                      
 
 
 

 
There could even be a small prize for the 
best entry! 
 
We are also pleased to welcome our new 
parent governor, Mr. Sam Frankel, who 
will be working closely with us to support 
the school community.  Sam has been a 
governor before so is very experienced.  
Indeed, he helped to produce The St     
Lawrence Way. 
 
Finally, a gentle reminder to ensure      
children arrive at school on time (08:40 at 
the latest) and with everything they need 
for the day - this includes water bottles, 
sun hats, swimming kits, and any other 
essential items. With the sunshine we also 
advise that sunscreen is applied before 
you child comes to school. 
 
Have a lovely weekend. 

             Alan Brannen 
            Headteacher                   

head@st-lawrenceprimary.co.uk 

Headteacher’s Spotlight 
 
 
 

We Really Need 
Your Help!  

 
 
 
 

The Summer Fair is fast                
approaching -  Saturday 
14th June.  If  you have any unwanted 
items for the tombola and bottle tombola 
we would be grateful to receive these.  
Please bring any donations to the school 
office. 
 
If you have not already signed up for The 
Mynd Drover, on Saturday 28th June - 
there’s still time to train, sign up or       
volunteer if you can!  If you can’t help on 
the day there’s help needed before too - 
just get in touch with us. We rely on as 
many volunteers as possible to make 
these event happen! 

 
 
 

Dear God 
 
When I see someone in trouble, 
May I know when to stop and help 
and when to fetch help; 
but may I never pass by, 
pretending I did not see. 



 

Dates for your diary:      

20th May  YR Eye Screening (re-arranged 
date)  

22nd May School Games Final Day at 
Shrewsbury Sport Village 

26th - 30th May Half Term Holiday 

2nd June  Birch visit to RAF Cosford 

2nd June  Hedgehog visit to Shrewsbury 
Museum 

4 & 5th June - pm  Fox class to Carding Mill Valley 

9th June  Class photographs 

9th June  Willow class to Carding Mill Valley 

11th June  YR 2025/2026 Discovery Session 

12th June  Spanish Day  

14th June  Summer Fair  

19th June  Y6 to Crucial Crew 

25th June  Sports Day 
KS2 - morning 
Whole school - afternoon  

26th June  Y6 Leavers’ Service at Hereford 
Cathedral  

28th June  Mynd Drover Walk 

30th June - 4th July Bikeability in school all week for 
Y6 training and YR Balance Bike 
session 

1st July  Y6 Move up morning at Church 
Stretton School  

8th July  Y3 Hike—The Burway Loop 

9th July  Reserve Sports Day  

10th—11th July  Y4 Camp - Long Mynd Adventure 
Camp 

14th July 2– 3pm EYFS and KS1 - End of Year      
Celebration Event 

16th July 5pm - 6.30pm Y6 Leavers’ Meal at The          
Ragleth Inn, Little Stretton  

17th July 1.45pm - 3.15pm Y3/4 - End of Year Celebration 
Event 

17th July 5.30pm - 
6.45pm 

Y5/6 - End of Year Celebration 
Event 

21st July  PD Day - School closed to children  

22nd July - 31st August Summer holiday 

1st & 2nd September  PD Days—School closed to       
children 

 

 

 Prayer for the Week  
 
 

Dear God 

Thank you for the sunshine that brightens our days 
And for guiding our Year 6s through their SATs. 
We are grateful for the strength and courage you gave them. 

Now, as we take a breath, 
Please give us rest and peace. Help us to feel calm in our 
hearts 
And joy in the little moments today.                              Amen 



 



 



 



 



 



 


